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Coleford Town Council


Marketing and Regeneration Committee 

Tuesday 11 April 2023
6.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Council Chamber 

Minutes

Attendees: 
Cllrs. Kyne, Elsmore, M Cox, S Cox, Drury, Penny and Lusty
1. All Members were present
2. There were no declarations of interest regarding Items on the Agenda
3. There were no new dispensations received, and the Town Clerk reminded Committee of Cllr. Nick Penny’s pre-registered Dispensation re: Events.
4. There were no Members of the Public present

5. The minutes of 14 March 23 were proposed, and unanimously agreed, as a true record.
Cllr. Kyne signed a copy of the minutes, as a true record of that meeting
6. Matters Arising from the Minutes of 14 March 23
Item 10: Spirit of the Forest
The Town Clerk updated to confirm that Western Power, and Contractors, had been informed of the decision of CTC not to progress up lighting
Item 11: Newsletter
Cllr. M Cox raised concerns re: distribution of Newsletters outstanding, and it was agreed that these should still be distributed in the identified areas still to be covered.

Item 13: Cllr. M Cox expressed disappointment re: outstanding recommendations / actions e.g. signage in Town Centre, and the Town Clerk confirmed that he was working with his team to ‘sweep up’ these tasks, and Cllr. Penny stated that it had been a pressurised few years, without full resourcing, but tasks outstanding should be identified, and carried forward, as necessary, and accordingly.

There was further discussion re: Tracker, and Clr. Kyne stated that he had been looking more critically at its purpose, and tracking methods, esp. re: prioritising and, after further discussion, it was recognised that the Tracker system had come a long way, but needed more refining, and re-setting, to properly track actions.  It was also recognised that any refinements should be consistently applied across all Committees.
7. To receive Update form ‘Workshop’, and to consider UK Shared Prosperity Fund (SPF) associated activities further; to make recommendations, as necessary
It was agreed that the preceding Workshop with Andrew Maliphant had significantly helped bring focus, and a clear steer on the next stags, inc. the urgent preparation of a Procurement Specification / Brief, and it was recommended, and agreed that:

Recommendation:
For Cllrs. M Cox, Kyne and Town Clerk, Chris Haine, to meet urgently to prepare draft Procurement Specification / Brief, and circulated more widely for comment; to then be submitted to April Full Council, for agreement, to progress Procurement Process

8. To receive update on Coronation Event(s), and other forthcoming      events; to make recommendations, as necessary
The Town Clerk updated on Coronation Events / Activities, and summarised the actions, and programme, as agreed to date.

9. To receive Quarterly Report from TIC Co-ordinator, and to make recommendations, as necessary
This Item was deferred to next Marketing & Regeneration Committee meeting
10. To receive update from FoDDC Regeneration Manager, inc. Cycle Ways; and to make recommendations, as necessary
There was no update for comment, which was noted.
It was agreed that the Town Clerk further engaged with FoDDC Regeneration Manager regarding UKSPF< and it was also noted that Jasmine McWilliams would be progressing Cycleway work after Easter.

11. To review the Committee Tracker
To see Item 6, where this Item was discussed.
Meeting ended at 7.30pm

3 | Page

[image: image1.jpg]